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1 

 

A RESOLUTION recognizing John McClellan’s designation as a nonvoting member of 1 

the regional water quality committee. 2 

 WHEREAS, K.C.C. 1.24.065 of the King County Code allows special purpose 3 

districts located outside of King County that receive sewage treatment services from the 4 

county to jointly designate one nonvoting representative to serve on the regional water 5 

quality committee, and 6 

 WHEREAS, there are only three special purposes, all located within Snohomish 7 

County, that receive sewage treatment service from King County, and 8 

 WHEREAS, the three special purpose districts meeting that description are: 9 

 1.  Olympic View Water and Sewer District; 10 

 2.  Cross Valley Water District; and 11 

 3.  Alderwood Water and Wastewater District, and 12 

 WHEREAS, on August 5, 2025, the chair of the regional water quality committee 13 

received a letter, which is Attachment A to this resolution, from the three special purpose 14 

districts designating John McClellan to serve as their designee until the three districts 15 

replace John McClellan or John McClellan is no longer the general manager of 16 

Alderwood Water and Wastewater District; 17 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the King County Regional Water 18 

Quality Committee: 19 
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2 

 

 The regional water quality committee recognizes the designation of John 20 

McClellan by the special districts qualifying under K.C.C. 1.24.065 as their nonvoting 21 

representative to serve on the regional water quality committee. 22 

 

  

RWQC Resolution 2025-03 was introduced and passed by the Regional 

Water Quality Committee on 9/03/2524, by the following vote: 

 

  Yes: 9 - Lee, Mork, Moore, Rossman, Kettle, Clarke, Warren, Quinn 

and Balducci 

 No:  0 

 Excused: 3 – Hollingsworth and Dunn 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachments: A. Letter from Special Purpose Districts dated August 4, 2025 


